
 
 
 

Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

PATERSON GRAIN (A DIVISION OF PATERSON GLOBAL FOODS INC). – CROP 
PROTECTION PRODUCTS WAREHOUSE - FILE: 5795.00 
 
A proposal has been filed by Paterson Grain (a division of Paterson Global Foods Inc.) for the 
construction, operation and development of a bulk materials handling facility including a crop 
protection products warehouse, granular fertilizer, liquid fertilizer and anhydrous ammonia to be 
located at NE ¼ of Section 22-3-27 WPM in the Rural Municipality of Two Borders. The 
development will consist of a 267 square meter (m2) administrative office, 833 m2 crop 
protection chemical warehouse, 2000 metric tonne (MT) bulk seed facility, 267 m2 bagged seed 
facility, 2000 MT dry fertilizer facility, 2800 MT liquid fertilizer facility and 100 MT anhydrous 
ammonia facility. 
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 
or by E-mail (krystal.penner@gov.mb.ca), not later than NOVEMBER 9, 2015.  Further 
information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative Library, 200 
Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 
Online Registry, http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or by 
contacting Krystal Penner, Environment Officer at 204-945-7107. 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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